
        

 

ADNSA MEETING 

 

 

Meeting Date: December 2, 2024 

Location: Microsoft Teams (Virtual)  

Time: 12 p.m.   

Present: Shubcarmin Nijjar, Hannah Simpson (YR 1 rep) Jensen Pletch, Emily 

Kravet (YR 2 rep), Craig Speers (YR 3 rep), Jonathan Tsang, Loreal Legare (NSA), 

Ahmed Kandil, Jonathan Tokiwa, Nicole Henry, Charlene Dawson, Pouneh 

Kharabi, Desil Manapat, Linda Samaroo, Sasheena Williams (Notes) 

 

Topic    Notes    

Agenda Items:   

 
 
Round Table:   

 

Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND 

 
 

Yr 1 - Shubcarmin Nijjar 

 Students are concerned about a palpation lab TA's borderline 
homophobic comments, students were told to look up answers on 
ChatGpt. Dr. Lumsden was informed of the situation. 
 

Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND: A follow up will be done with Dr. Lumsden. 
 

 NMT100 – Nutrition test: Materials on food sensitivity and elimination 
diet that were not covered in class but were tested on. 
 

Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND: After the exam, an audit is typically 
conducted to make sure the questions were fair. Students are 
encouraged to send a message to the course Lead Instructor. Since this 
aspect is curriculum related, we will ask Ahmed Kandil to follow up with 
both campuses. 

  
Yr 2 – Jensen Pletch 

 

 Concerns have been raised about standardized patients; some students 
feel uncomfortable to volunteer to act as SPs. 



 
 
Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND: This has been an area of interest for the past 
few years and it will be brought up again since it is coming up more 
frequently.  

 
 
NSA – Loreal Legare 
 

 Nothing to report. 
 
Yr 3 – Craig Speers 
 

 Question: When will the PCIS sensitive exams take place? 
 

            Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND: Students will receive their timetable, which 
           will include a dedicated PCS class time, with allotted exam time. 

 
 

NSA Student Advocate - Jonathan Tsang 

 Nothing to report 
 

 
Updates/announcements: 

Dr. Jonathan Tokiwa, ND: Exam review process is being looked into and plans 
are being made for delivery in the winter term, January. Concerns regarding 
clinic and curriculum that were previously raised have been brought to the 
attention of Drs. Zeifman and Carino. 
 
ETE300 and ETE340 will not be offered during the upcoming winter term due 
to limited enrolment. The three enrolled students will be contacted directly by 
the Registrar's Office.  
 
Due to final examinations, the next ADNSA meeting, which had originally been 
scheduled for Monday, December 16, 2024, will be cancelled. 
 
 
Dr. Nicole Henry, ND: For the year one in-class exam reviews, we are in 
dialogue with the instructor for CMS100, and one student currently has a test 
outstanding for BMS100. 
 
Ahmed Kandil: Course feedback surveys opened last week and will close on 
Friday, December 6, 2024, an email reminder will be sent out, please 
encourage participation. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned by Dr. Tokiwa, ND 



 
 
 

 


